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We note that access to education for people with disability has not been included as a focus 
area. As KLC has significant and relevant experience in this area, we have addressed this 
issue below, as well. 

Housing for people with disability 

KLC commends the NSW Government's commitment to creating liveable communities, 
including accessible housing. 

KLC believes the NSW DIP should include specific actions which improve the provision of 
affordable housing to people with disability, in particular the provision of public and 
community housing. KLC calls on the NSW government to halt the current sell-off of public 
housing which is reducing the availability of housing stock to people with disability and 
forcing them into the private rental market. As many people with disability cannot afford 
market rents and find it difficult to find housing which has been appropriately modified, they 
are more likely to experience housing insecurity and homelessness. 

The NSW Government also needs to ensure that public and community housing offered to 
people with disability is appropriately modified to ensure it is accessible and safe for them. 
Clients have told us that it has taken months, and sometimes years, for Housing NSW to 
modify thei r homes so that they are accessible and safe. 

The NSW Government also needs to ensure that social housing tenants with disability are 
provided with the support they need to maintain their tenancies. In our experience, people 
with significant disabilities, who live in public housing, often struggle to maintain their 
tenancies and are not provided with any additional support from Housing NSW or referral to 
appropriate services. 

KLC is concerned about the proposed introduction of a 'three strikes and you're out' policy 
for social housing tenants accused of anti-social behaviour. People with an intellectual 
disability or mental health issue are often accused of antisocial behaviour, and are provided 
with little support to help resolve problems with their neighbours. We are concerned that 
Housing NSW will respond punitively to any perceived problems with tenant behaviour, 
rather than taking a conciliatory and supportive approach. 

Children with disability 

KLC supports the NSW DIP's focus on children with disability and the focus on early 
intervention and providing the best chance of achieving their potential in later life. 

The NSW DIP should include specific actions which improve access for students with 
disability to N S W  



KLC has also advised students who have been denied, or had to wait for long periods to, 
access appropriately modified school text books and computer equipment. This has 


